
SICK OF THE ELECTION
JIZ VIRTUALLY SPEAKING
TRASH TALK
If there were more days remaining, say maybe
seven, perhaps there would be reason to throw
some politics in here for discussion. But, no,
there are, as I write this blarney, only four
days left in our long national nightmare. So,
enough of the yankee doodle dandies in their
gold Rolls Royces, and car elevators, enough of
the relentless ads and horserace discussion, let
us instead talk football.

But this week it will not just be here, Marcy
and I will also be appearing with Jay Ackroyd on
Blog Talk Radio Sunday at 9pm EST [note
corrected time] and other times adjusted
accordingly moving ever westward. To talk about
the election? Nope, enough of that, we will be
talking trash about football baybee! So come
join us, here is a link to the audio feed on the
net and if you are in Second Life, you can find
us there as well. Even better, you too, my
friends and friendettes can call in and yammer
with us by dialing (646) 200-3440 during the
show. Can’t promise how many get through,
because I am a rookie at this, but what the heck
give it a try. Exciting!

With that public service announcement out of the
way, let’s get down to business. First up is, of
course, the student athletes. The game of the
week finally does not have to do with the
Blighted Irish. This week it is without question
Alabama at LSU. Both teams have big and nasty
defenses, but the Crimson Tide has a quietly
cold blooded efficient offense, and I think,
coupled with the defense, it will be too much
for LSU. The other critical showdown is Oregon
at USC. Can Matt Barkley and the Trojans get
their mojo back and spoil the Ducks’ season?
Maybe, the game is in the Coliseum and the Men
of Troy have a lot of weapons in the offensive
skill positions. But their O-line is not up to
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usual par, nor is the defense. And, as I
witnessed in person a couple of weeks ago, the
Quackers are big, fast and badass; I’m sticking
with the boys with the billed beaks. Lastly, an
honorable mention to Colin Klein and Kansas
State, who host the always dangerous Oklahoma
State.

On to the pros. The big cheese here is the
Cardinals at Packers. Okay, not really, the Pack
will light up and then crush the Cardinals in
Lambeau and send the once promising season for
Arizona further down the toilet. The game I am
strangely hooked on is Miami at Indianapolis.
The Fish are WAY better than anybody thought.
Philbin can coach, Tannehill can throw, and
Reggie Bush can be a featured back. Oh, and the
defense is quietly awesome. Miami looks to be
for real; but so too do the Colts and Andrew
Luck. No clue which way this one will go, but
maybe a slight edge to the Fish because of the
D.

The third game on the slate for discussion is
Pittsburgh at the Giants. Really, this is
probably the best game of the week. Good/Bad Eli
and Big Ben both came out of the 2004 draft, and
both have a couple of Super Bowl wins. Both
teams traditionally have punishing defenses. Fun
fact: “This is the first time quarterbacks in
opposite conferences with multiple championships
are meeting in a regular-season game since Joe
Montana’s 49ers beat Jim Plunkett’s Los Angeles
Raiders in 1985.” The game is in the Meadowlands
where emotions will be running high from Sandy.
Everything points to a win for the Gents, but
the Stillers are starting to gel after a rough
start to the season, and I think they may pull
off an upset.

Hard to see Dallas having much for the Falcons
in Atlanta. A better question is who in the
world will win between the Saints and Eagles
down in Nawlins on Monday Night? Both teams have
been quite sucky to date. I don’t think any team
in history has given up more yards on defense
through the first seven games than the Saints,
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and Drew Brees is getting uncharacteristically
hammered behind a porous O-line. Mark Ingram has
been close to a bust at running back. It ain’t
pretty down in the Big Easy. Nor has it been for
Mike Vick and the Iggles. His and Any Reid’s
jobs may truly be on the line. Both teams are
desperate for a win, but I think Philly is a
better team and will take the win.

Lastly, the Circus is up and running in Abu
Dhabi this weekend. Sebastian Vettel had some
problems with the brakes on his Red Bull in
practice and spent most of the time in the
garage. Qualifying is underway as I post – and
it has just wound up. Lewis Hamilton was fast
and took pole. Mark Webber will join him on the
front row, with Vettel and Maldonado in the
second row. Jenson starts from a disappointing
P6 and Alonso is all the way back in P7 and
Massa in P9. Two oddities may affect the final
grid by tomorrow: Vettel stopped his car on the
track as qualifying ended, and that is usually a
penalty. Secondly, Ferrari was working beyond
permissible hours last night in the garage, and
that may yet cast Alonso and Massa. We shall
see.

The Yas Marina Circuit is the most expensive
track on the calendar, and it is indeed
beautiful. It is also a pretty fine track for
racing. Here is a nice video overview by CNN
from when Yas Marina first opened in 2009.
Should be an excellent race and it goes off at 8
am EST Sunday morning (think I have that right,
it is the stupid daylight savings time change
day).

So, that is it for this weekend. Music above is
the original promo video of Elected by Alice
from 1972 and it is pretty fun. Rip it up!
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